
From: Shamir Cawich 
Sent: Monday April 27, 2020 1:40 AM 
To: Shaheeba Barrow 
Subject: CT Scan Variations of Liver and Pancreatic Anatomy: Approval to Carry out 
an audit  
 
Dear Dr. Barrow 
 
Thank you for your approval to carry out this audit.  
 
Regards 
Shamir Cawich 
 
 
 
On 24 Apr 2020, at 9:40 AM, Shaheeba Barrow <shaheebabarrow@gmail.com> wrote: 
 
Dear Shamir,  
 
I think this is an interesting study and I have no objections to this audit.  
Kindly liaise with Head of Department of Radiology for any additional help you may need.  
 
Best regards,  
Dr Shaheeba Barrow  
Sent from my iPhone 
______________________________________________________________________________ 

From: Shamir Cawich 
Sent: Friday, April 24, 2020 9:40 AM 
To: Shaheeba Barrow 
Subject: CT Scan Variations of Liver and Pancreatic Anatomy: Approval to Carry out 
an audit   

Dr Shaheeba Barrow 
Medical Director 
Port of Spain General Hospital 
 
Hello Dr. Barrow, 
 
I hope you are well.  
 
I am seeking approval to carry out an audit of CT scans at the Port of Spain General 
Hospital. We wish to retrospectively examine DICOM images from CT scan database in 
order to detect the presence of variations in anatomy in this population. 
 



We do not intend to interview any patients or access any clinical, demographic or 
personal data. The study material would be DICOM images only.  
 
In this regard, we are seeking approval to perform this audit.  
 
Best regards 
Shamir Cawich 

 


